
Upcoming 2021 Forum All-Stakeholder Meeting Dates:  September 17th and November 4th 

All-Stakeholder Meeting 
May 6th, 2021 
Time: 11:30am-2:00pm EST 
Location: Zoom  
*For questions or comments please contact Sara Otte at sara@employersforumindiana.org

AGENDA: Presentations can be found at https://employersforumindiana.org/ 

I. Welcome
Gloria Sachdev, BS Pharm, PharmD 
CEO and President, Employers’ Forum of Indiana 

II. National Landscape of Pharmacist Medication Management
Anne Burns, BS Pharm, RPh 
Vice President of Professional Affairs, American Pharmacists Association (APhA) 

III. Indiana Landscape of Pharmacist Medication Management
Veronica Vernon, PharmD 
Assistant Professor of Pharmacy Practice, 
Butler University College of Pharmacy & Health Sciences 

Ryan Ades, PharmD, RPh 
Director of Experiential Education & Assistant Professor of Pharmacy Practice, 
Manchester College of Pharmacy, Natural, and Health Science  

IV. Clinical Pharmacist Services: The Cummins Experience
Denise Fields, PharmD, BC-ADM, FASHP, Dip ABLM/IBLM 
Ambulatory Care Pharmacist, Express Scripts

Bob Chestnut, MD, MOH, Dip ABFM/ABPM 
Chief Medical Director, Cummins Inc 

V. Clinical Pharmacist Services: Health System Perspective
Amy Harris, RPh, BCPS, CACP 
Ambulatory Pharmacy Manager 
Deaconess Health System 

VI. Pharmacist as Providers: Carrier Perspective
Shawn Gibbons, MBA  

Vice President of Development, Encore Health Network 

Rochelle Forrest Hankins, RN, BSN, MSM 

Senior Sales Executive, Encore Health Network 

VII. Next Steps

mailto:sara@employersforumindiana.org
https://employersforumindiana.org/
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Biographies 

Anne Burns, BSPharm, RPh 

Anne L. Burns, BSPharm, RPh, is Vice President, Professional Affairs, at the American 
Pharmacists Association (APhA).  She is responsible for the Association’s strategic initiatives 
focused on advancing pharmacists’ patient care services in team-based care delivery models, 
as well as payment for pharmacists’ services, collaboration with other health care practitioner 
organizations, and health care quality.  She leads the Association’s practice initiatives on pain 
management and the opioid crisis, and also works on APhA’s medication management, 
medication safety, Health IT, and credentialing and privileging programs. She has served on 
many medication management, quality, and prescription drug misuse and abuse advisory 
councils. She currently serves on the Board of Directors for the Pharmacy Quality Alliance (PQA), the National Advisory 
Board for the National Rx Drug Abuse and Heroin Summit, and the Council for Credentialing in Pharmacy. 

Ms. Burns joined APhA in 1997.  Prior to APhA, she served on the faculty at The Ohio State University (OSU) College of 
Pharmacy.  She received her BS in pharmacy from OSU and completed the Wharton Executive Management Program for 
Pharmacy Leaders. 

Veronica Vernon, PharmD 

Dr. Veronica Vernon received her Doctor of Pharmacy degree from Purdue University. She 

subsequently competed a pharmacy postgraduate year one residency at the Indianapolis VA 

Medical Center and postgraduate year two residency in Ambulatory Care/Education with the 

VA and Butler University. She is board certified in pharmacotherapy and ambulatory care, in 

addition to being a North American Menopause Society Certified Menopause Practitioner. 

After residency training, Dr. Vernon created her own position as the women’s health 

pharmacist at the Indianapolis VA. She has assisted several VA medical centers in expanding 

the role of pharmacists to include women’s health services. In August 2017, she joined the 

faculty at Butler University. She now focuses on health policy and pharmacy law in her 

teaching and research. For the past three legislative sessions, she has co-chaired the Indiana 

Pharmacists Association (IPA) Legislative and Regulatory Council. She is the incoming President-Elect of IPA. Her honors 

include two teaching awards from Butler, 2016 American Pharmacists Association Distinguished New Practitioner, 2019 

Indiana Pharmacists Association Distinguished Young Pharmacist, 2019 American College of Clinical Pharmacy 

Ambulatory Care Practice Research Network Advocacy Award recipient, and 2021 American Pharmacists Association 

Good Government Pharmacist of the Year.   

Ryan Ades, PharmD, RPh 

Ryan S. Ades, PharmD, RPh, is the Director of Experiential Education and an Assistant 
Professor of Pharmacy Practice at Manchester College of Pharmacy, Natural, and Health 
Sciences in Fort Wayne, IN.  He has twelve years of community pharmacy experience, 
including nine years with Meijer pharmacy, where he precepted IPPE and APPE students for 
four years and served as the Intern Coordinator for Meijer Central Region for two years. Ryan 
is a current co-chair of the Legislative & Regulatory Council for the Indiana Pharmacists 
Association and the immediate past-president of the Indiana Academy of Community 
Pharmacy.  He also administrates a grant program for NABP District IV focused on driving 
meaningful, lasting change initiated by pharmacy students, and co-hosts the Pharmacy 
Preceptor Podcast alongside Dr. Sara Trovinger. His current teaching and scholarship focuses 
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include expanding pharmacy practice and reimbursement for pharmacy services through legislation, developing 
immersive learning experiences for pharmacy students, and ensuring effective preceptorship of IPPE and APPE students. 

Denise C. Fields, PharmD, BC-ADM, FASHP, Dip ABLM/IBLM 

Denise C. Fields, PharmD, BC-ADM, FASHP, Dip ABLM/IBLM currently works as an ambulatory 
care and population health pharmacist, as an employee of Express Scripts, at the Cummins 
LiveWell Center in Columbus, IN.  Dr. Fields received her B.S. in Pharmacy from Butler 
University and her PharmD from Purdue University. She holds professional certifications in 
Immunization Delivery, Diabetes Care, Anticoagulation, Medication Therapy Management 
and Pharmacogenomics.  She is also board certified in Advanced Diabetes Management and 
Lifestyle Medicine.  

Dr. Fields has experience in various pharmacy practice sites including community 
(independent and chain), hospital (critical access to teaching sized hospitals) and managed 
care. She has fulfilled such roles as clinical pharmacist, informatics pharmacist, medication 
safety pharmacist and Director of Pharmacy.  She enjoys using her 30+ years of pharmacy experience to help her client 
and the patients she serves. 

Dr Fields also volunteers in her time off work to advance team-based health care, and to serve as a patient advocate.  
She currently as the Immediate Past President of the Indiana Pharmacists Association.  Prior to these roles, she served as 
President of the Indiana Society of Health System Pharmacists in 2015 and President of the Indiana Academy of Non-
Traditional Pharmacists in 2017.  Dr. Fields has served on the Board of Directors for both the Indiana Pharmacists 
Association and the Indiana Rural Health Association.   She has served on Section Advisory Groups for her national 
professional organization (the American Society of Health-System Pharmacists) for the past 7 years.  She recently 
completed service as co-chair for the Pharmacist Member Interest Group within the American College of Lifestyle 
Medicine. 

Dr. Fields is also a Certified Zumba Instructor, who also loves hiking and kickboxing. In her spare time, you will find her 
on a trail within a state or national park, spending time on her boat with family and friends, or attending church.   She 
lives in rural Indiana with her husband, and the youngest of her 3 sons. 

Bob Chestnut, MD, MOH, Dip ABFM/ABPM 

Bob Chestnut, MD, MOH, Dip ABFM/ABPM is the Chief Medical Director at Cummins Inc. Before 
starting this role for Cummins, Dr. Chestnut was the Primary Care and Occupational Health 
Medical Director at the Cummins LiveWell Center. Dr. Chestnut earned a BS in Exercise Science at 
Brigham Young University and a MD at the University of Utah. Dr. Chestnut completed 
residencies in both Family Medicine and Occupational and Environmental Medicine and earned a 
Masters of Occupational Health (MOH) at the University of Utah. Dr. Chestnut was also a Quality 
Improvement Scholar and a Chief Resident at the University of Utah Family Medicine Residency 
Program. Dr. Chestnut worked as a Visiting Instructor in Family Medicine and as a Medical 
Director for Grifols Plasma prior to coming to the Cummins LiveWell Center. Dr. Chestnut’s 
passions are in continuous quality improvement, building relationships of trust, and being a health educator. When not 
at work, Dr. Chestnut spends his time with his spouse and kids either making delicious food to eat at home or exploring 
the great outdoors. 
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Amy Harris, RPh, BCPS, CACP 
 

Amy Harris is the ambulatory pharmacy manager for Deaconess Health System and oversees 
the anticoagulation clinic, medication management clinic, diabetes education center, oncology 
and infusion pharmacy service, medication assistance program, specialty pharmacy clinical 
program, embedded ambulatory pharmacy program, and diabetes prevention program. She 
graduated pharmacy school from Purdue University in 1998 and has board certifications in 
Pharmacotherapy and Anticoagulation Care. She began her career with Deaconess as a clinical 
staff pharmacist. In 2006, she operationalized and managed the Deaconess Gateway Hospital 
pharmacy until 2014. She then transitioned to the ambulatory pharmacy manager role. 
 
Shawn Gibbons  

Shawn Gibbons joined Encore Health Network in April 2010. As Vice President of Development, 
Shawn leads the Sales & Marketing and Network Development/Provider Relations divisions of 
Encore. Under his direction, Encore has experienced significant membership and revenue 
growth year over year. Shawn has overseen several initiatives, including a product re-branding 
and expansion in 2018, and a Workers' Compensation product launched in 2012.  Shawn has 
worked with employers and health systems to develop risk sharing, narrow network 
customization and other arrangements for health plan offerings.  Shawn has more than 20 
years of experience in the Indiana managed care market serving the employee benefits and 
workers’ compensation markets. 

Shawn is on the board of the Indiana State Association of Health Underwriters (ISAHU) and has 
served as the state President and state Legislative Chair for ISAHU. He has established industry working groups, including 
an insurance producer working group and an insurance & business working group. He has received the National 
Association of Health Underwriters Presidential Citation Award; the ISAHU State Legislative Excellence Award, and the 
Indiana State Association of Health Underwriters Member of the Year award. In 2008 he was named Honorary 
Commissioner for the Indiana Department of Insurance by Governor Daniels and Commissioner Atterholt. Shawn 
received his MBA from Indiana Wesleyan University in 2003 and holds a Bachelor’s degree in Business Administration 
from Mankato State University. 

 
Rochelle Forrest Hankins, RN, BSN, MSM 

Rochelle Forrest Hankins was nominated in 2019 and 2020 for the Community Health Systems 
Nurse of the Year award because of her community leadership. 

Rochelle received a Bachelor’s in Nursing from Indiana University (1984) and a Master’s in 
Management from Indiana Wesleyan University (1993). Since 1984, Rochelle has held a variety 
of consulting and leadership roles in the Indianapolis nursing community, joining Encore Health 
Network in November, 2004, as Senior Sales Executive. 

“Community” is key to Rochelle’s wholistic vision and has inspired her to purposefully be active 
in multiple community health initiatives. She has the unique ability to combine a 10,000 foot view of a problem but see 
solutions at the ground level. With great success, she has served as a consultant to employers, third-party 
administrators, and brokers to create systems that streamline healthcare costs of Indiana employers while reducing fees 
for the individual. 

Rochelle is a continuous learner of new strategies and systems intended to create a healthier Indiana and has studied 
abroad, attending Business School for Global Entrepreneurs—Malaysia (2012), Cancun (2018), and Thailand 2019.   
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Being a strong community advocate spills over into Rochelle’s private life, as she tirelessly refines her talents as speaker, 
author, transformational coach, TV Show Host, founder of the non-profit Tummies, Minds, and Spirits —for promoting 
global education for children, and producer of a new children’s TV channel BugHub. 


